Notes of Building Pathways Access to HE Resource Managers Group held at 7134 Stoddart Building, Sheffield Hallam University, City Campus on 10th July 2003, 10a.m to 12.
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1. Welcome and Introductions

Introductions were made and Judy Smith gave a brief 
background to past developments. Over the last few months Building Pathways have held several meetings with partners about planning for developments in Access that reflect the changing national agenda for widening participation.



















2.  New Access Initiatives
Dorothy Donnison introduced the paper on the proposals for New Access Initiatives.  There are five strands identified:

I. Enhancing the Existing Access to HE Scheme
II. New Vocational Access Routes
III. Youth Access
IV. Smaller Access Award
V. Advice & Guidance for HE
At previous meetings these had been discussed in some depth and Dorothy had done further development on the most popular aspects of these namely the enhancement of existing Access programmes and a template for a new Access award. 
· Credit Transfer Paper 
Dorothy presented the paper and invited comments. The key aspect of this proposal is that learners achieving Level 3 OCN learning could bring in their credit and use it against an Access to HE certificate. Dorothy proposed the number of credits allowed to be brought in and the timescale in which the learning should have been achieved. The proposals were discussed in some detail. The key points raised included:
· The length of time when previous learning undertaken of 3 years may preclude potential students. Five years may be a more appropriate time scale - this would be more accommodating to part-timers.
· There would need to be a clear understanding of the programmes of learning being undertaken by learners, where its  undertaken and what learning is appropriate.
· The link with learning completed in community and voluntary sectors needs recognising. These may provide learning that colleges can recognise.
· The issue of standard and quality of non-access learning was discussed, with a general agreement reached  that any credit achieved must be viewed as being at the appropriate level. 
· The Initial Advice and Guidance given to learners is very important. Learners need to be aware of the relevance of their learning and to reflect on the skills and knowledge they were bringing in. It is important to sit down with learners and plan what the learner needs.
· The number of credits learner could bring in was discussed at length. It was felt that up to 8 credits may be an appropriate cut off point as this was half of a Certificate and bearing in mind that most learners complete more than the minimum number this would not be excessive. 
· The opportunity being presented should be marketed well and should have commitment shown to it.

· It is important that HEIs recognise the Access Certificate as end qualification without having to be aware of the prior credit learners bring in. There may be a need however to make HE partners aware of the initiative.

· Minor amendments were made to the statement.

· It was felt there is a need for partners to revisit their validation documents so it encompasses these changes. This would require a minor modification to be made.
· There would then be a need to market the changes to bring in new learners.

Action: Dorothy agreed to send the statement to the Accreditation Advisors in OCN so they were aware of the partner's decision.  Any minor modification would need to be made through Jackie Hadfield's Awards team in OCN. For the learners a prior credit form would need to be developed and signed by the institution and the learner. A system would need to be developed as to how this could apply. Judy Smith would follow this up when DD leaves at end of July.
· Access Top Up Awards
Dorothy provided an overview of three models for a short Access award that she had researched. The first built on the work of Doncaster College who provide a pre-access programme. The second was the programme Grimsby College provided as a pre-access programme. The third was a framework for a new Access Award that Dorothy thought met the criteria colleges were looking for.  The model could use the new BP units as the basis for the award. The proposed model was discussed at length. Key points raised included:

· The new models could be presented as 8 or 12 credit programmes. these models fitted in with the NOCN Awards

· There was a discussion about  who were the target groups - people with previous part qualifications; the new AS qualifications; NVQs; other vocational qualifications; those out of study for some time but with previous qualifications; those people who  may not need full Access, may want to do part time course or sub degree but  would not need full Access certificate.  
· There may be a need for a roll-on, roll-off programme or a short summer school 

· Would need to be acceptable to HE partners - may be a need to pilot it with one School.
· There may be an issue of how it is marketed - A level students may see it as an easier option but it has to be clear that this is an Award to pick up different learners not the same learners transferring from traditional routes - links with QAA guidance on this needs to be recognised
· Dorothy asked for all partners to consider what their Award should look like

Action: It was agreed that further work needs undertaking developing the Access Award. Building Pathways would be prepared to support any developments. It was agreed the following course of action to be taken:

· The group agreed to meet on 1st September for a full day workshop to discuss ideas and how to progress forward.  

· Group members aim to have the template completed for the workshop.

· Invites will be sent out shortly requesting the information from the group in order to draw up a paper prior to the workshop.

· BP to contact HE partners to invite them to the workshop
3. Community Access initiatives
There was not time to discuss the detail of Rotherham Youth Service model for a Youth Access initiative. It was agreed that this would be considered at a later date.

Linda Kenyon identified the need to consider the different needs out in the community. The people learning in communities varied in relation to age, experience and needs. The opportunities for them to progress needs to be considered. Again there was not enough time in the meeting to discuss these issues and it was hoped that this could be a focus of future meetings.
The next meeting to be held at Sheffield Hallam University as a working day on 1st September 2003.
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